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May God’s light guide your way in 2021 
and IN all the years to come. 
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A STEWARDSHIP MESSAGE  

Because our Giving is Worship ~ January 2021 

 You will be enriched in every way so that you can be generous on every occasion, 
and through us your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God. This service 

that you perform is not only supplying the needs of the Lord’s people but is also 
overflowing in many expressions of thanks to God.” (2 Corinthians 9:10-12)  

 
God established a design for worshipping when God revealed to Moses the plan 
for the Tent of Meeting (aka Tabernacle). Central to that worship was 
sacrificial giving. God required gifts of animals and grain be brought to the 
Tabernacle to be sacrificed and offered to God because it was pleasing to God. 
These gifts were the first fruits of the agricultural work of the people 
representing a tithe (10%) of their production.  
 
God knew that an institution like Temple worship would require resources to be 
sustained. We read in the Old Testament that the people’s gifts of meat and 
bread, cooked in a way pleasing to God, directly provided food for the priests, 
guards, and caretakers of the temple and the spiritual leaders of the tribes. 
Sharing the fruits of the harvest became the large feasts we read about in 
Jesus’ time.  
 
In the modern Christian church, we maintain this pattern of giving designed by 
God. Now, people are called to give in a way pleasing to God: first fruits 
representing 10% of each family’s productivity. Though, in modern times, it is 
money rather than agricultural produce.  

 
These gifts to God, offered and dedicated in our worship 
services, are used to maintain the institution of the church 
by supporting its ministry and mission. This includes worship, 
congregational care, spiritual development, hospitality & 
outreach, and missions by way of support for clergy and 
staff, building maintenance and other budgetary items.  
 
What we can conclude from this is that we give first 
because it is a gift pleasing to God. As a result of our 
giving to God in worship, we also support all aspects of 
the important work of the church.  
 

Jim Wells, Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation  
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United Methodist Messenger 

THE UPPER ST. CROIX PARISH 

715-463-2624 Parish Office (in Grantsburg) 
715-483-9494 St. Croix Falls Church 

Church Email:   centralumc2016@gmail.com,  
Pastor Jenny Lee: JENNLEE1732@GMAIL.COM  

Website: www.upperstcroixparish.org 
 Facebook: Upper St. Croix Parish United Methodist Churches  

January 2021 Pastor Jenny Lee, Ph.D. 

“New Wine into Fresh Wineskins” 
"Neither is new wine put into old wineskins; otherwise, the skins burst and the wine is spilled, 
and the skins are destroyed; but new wine is put into fresh wineskins, and so both are 
preserved."  (Matthew 9:17) 
 

We have had a different holiday season from what we have had in the past. We used to 
decorate for Christmas, gather together with family members and friends, exchange gifts with 
one another, and have fun celebrating family traditions. But, mainly, we aren’t allowed to 
gather with family members at this time because of the COVID 19 pandemic. Instead, we might 
see and talk with family members and friends via computer or smartphone. Some of you stayed 
alone. Some of you decorated your house as you used to do and still gathered together, but 
some couldn’t. These circumstances make some of us depressed because we don't know how 
long it could go on like this. However, we should not feel down any longer. We should end all 
negative things and mindsets with the end of the year 2020.  We have new beginnings to look 
forward to in 2021. 

 
Sadly the COVID 19 Pandemic has not yet ended. It must be a long journey wearing 

masks and keeping social distancing even though we heard the good news of the upcoming 
vaccine.  The Pandemic changed many things in our daily life. We miss the everyday life, 
which we did not feel grateful for because it was too normal such as fellowship with 
parishioners, hanging out with friends, enjoying a concert in person, and sharing meals with 
neighbors. We are sometimes confused about what normal life is. Somehow, home schools, 
home churches, and working from home might become the new normal in our daily lives. We 
have the new words of vacation such as staycation and work-cation. We cannot distinguish 
between vacation and work. It was as if we would rest in the restlessness. Perhaps, it was as if 
we hope in hopelessness and seek for the possibility in the impossibility.  

 
Finally, we found new hope: a new normal life such as online services and meetings, 

and outdoor services, using new technologies. We had many thankful things, even in the 
difficulties in 2020. We could trust that God still works for us and the world. We could open 
our eyes and our minds wider to see a new era emerging. We could see what is happening in the 
world globally. Perhaps, much later, we descendants may study history about the two periods 
before COVID 19 and after COVID 19. 

 
There were pioneers who had many risks and challenges in our history. One of the 

pioneers is Jesus Christ. In the 1st century, Jesus ministered, many people thought that the 
normal worship was to offer sacrifices to God such as lambs, goats, and doves in the Temple of 
Jerusalem. The place and sacrifices really were burdened to poor people. They should prepare 
taxes for the Temple, good quality sacrifices for offerings, and expenses for traveling to 
Jerusalem in order to worship God. 
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FROM THE PASTOR CONTINUED… 
 
 

Moreover, corrupt leaders exploited people with several taxes. Finally, Jesus cleaned up 
the Temple first after the entry of Jerusalem. "Jesus found men in the Temple selling cattle, 
sheep, and doves, and others sitting at table exchanging money. So he made a whip out of 
cords, and drove all from the temple area, both sheep and cattle: he scattered the coins of the 
money-changers and overturned their tables. And he said, "Get these out of here! How dare you 
turn my Father's house into a market!" (John 2:14-16). It symbolized that released people from 
their burden, and Jesus will be the last offering of the sacrifice for all people's sins. No more 
exploited people, and no more burdened for people to worship God. However, no one under-
stood Jesus’ act. Instead, the leaders regarded that Jesus went against the leaders and God. 

 
Jesus proclaimed a new normal age that to love your neighbor is to love God and that 

human rights are a priority before keeping laws. He said to people who asked why they did not 
keep laws. "Neither do men pour new wine into old wineskins. If they do, the skins will burst, 
the wine will run out, and the wineskins will be ruined. No, they pour new wine into new wine-
skins, and both are preserved" (Matthew 9:16-17). He sounded like to break the laws of God, 
but he said, “Do not think that I have come to abolish the law or the prophets; I have come not 
to abolish but to fulfill” (Matthew 5:17).  It sounded strange because he seemed not to keep the 
law. No one could understand what he talked about at that time.  

 
But, he became a good friend of the poor, the weak, the vulnerable, the least, and the 

powerless. We know that he opened a new era with the Good News. No other name to save us 
through. Only Jesus Christ is our Savior. Only Jesus’ love is the remedy to reconcile humanity 
and the whole world. Jesus wanted people to love one another regardless of any boundaries as 
he loved people. Now, we may need to find a new fresh wineskin for a new normal age. It may 
be a new technology. However, we should remember, Jesus’ love never fails or changes. There-
fore, our new wine must be “love” as Jesus loves us. 

 
Blessings, and Happy New Year! 
 

 
 

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service via Zoom, 12-24-2020 
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LET US SING A NEW SONG 
 

O sing to the Lord a new song; 
   sing to the Lord, all the earth. 
Sing to the Lord, bless his name; 
   tell of his salvation from day to day. 
Declare his glory among the nations, 
   his marvelous works among all the peoples. 
For great is the Lord, and greatly to be praised; 
   he is to be revered above all gods.  (Psalm 96:1-4)  

I am ready for a new song! I am tired of the old songs we have been singing in our United Methodist 
fellowship for the past few years. Even before the pandemic struck us in early 2020, our songs had not 
been of praise and jubilation, but of argument and division, injustice and judgment. And the world has 
heard us singing these songs. Songs of disharmony, disunity, discord, and dissonance – not the glorious 
music of people praising God. 
 
For Christmas this year, I invite us to change our tune. Music is a powerful medium, and it has incredible 
potential for bridging and healing and renewal of body, mind, and spirit. Think for a moment of your 
favorite hymns and the carols and music that fills and thrills you. Are these songs of despair and 
unhappiness? Even the protest songs that call us to social and interpersonal action cast a positive vision 
for what might be. The people of God use song to offer gratitude, adoration, thanks, and praise. 
 
When our songs turn sour and negative it is because we have turned from the divine light and wisdom of 
God (a historically and theologically accurate definition of "sin").  People overwhelmed by and engaged in 
oppression, people filled with loathing and contempt for others, people doing violence to others, people 
who do not know or understand compassion, mercy, and grace, cannot sing songs of joy and hope. It is 
only in returning to God’s divine light (a historically and theologically accurate definition of "repentance") 
that our hearts are lifted and able to rejoice. 

 
This is why we need Christmas. This is where we are 
reminded of God’s plan for all creation. This is where we are 
reunited as one people under God – we all need the light of 
redemption and peace. Our human brokenness causes us to 
focus on the things we don’t like, the things we don’t want, 
and the people we don’t want to love. The redeeming love of 
God, born in human form in Jesus the Christ, is our wake-up 
call to care more about other’s needs than our own desires, 
to stop judging and condemning the people we dislike or 
disagree with, and to begin to live in alignment with God’s 
unconditional love and unmerited grace for all people. 
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Amazon Smile—Support us when you shop anytime! 
 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, prices, and shopping features as 

Amazon.com. The difference is that when you shop on AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 

0.5% of the purchase price of eligible products to the Upper St. Croix Parish.  
 

The money we receive will be used to support our parish’s next generation.  Thank 

you to those who are using the link below when shopping through Amazon.  Please 
feel free to share this link with anyone you know who shops through Amazon.  You 

receive the same products at the same price yet you can make a big difference in 

supporting our youth! 
 

Copy and past the address below (or click on the link if you’re seeing it 
electronically) into your browser and then bookmark the page for future use.  Once 

you log into your account you can bookmark that and it will save your information 

if you make that selection!  Thank you for your support! 
 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7429002 

SOUL FOOD CONTINUED… 

But we are the people of God the creator, the disciples of Christ the redeemer, and the body of Christ through 
the power of the Holy Spirit the sustainer. There is no place for disunity and discord within this Holy Trinity. So, 
the songs we will sing will need to be new versions of the old, old music of God. We will sing of joy. We will sing 
of hope. We will sing of justice. We will sing of healing. We will sing of love. Not solely because these are nice 
ideas we wish for, but because they are the truest expression of who we really are, who God created us to be. 
 
I close this message with a word of thanks and a blessing. I thank you for your faithful actions during this 
pandemic year. I celebrate each one of you who faithfully wear masks. I celebrate each one of you who practice 
social distancing. I praise laity and clergy leaders who have protected God’s precious people by not gathering in-
person and creatively using resources and technology to worship, meet, and stay connected. I am grateful for 
the Christian concern and practice to do no harm, to do good, and to attend to the ordinances of God. It has 
been hard to be apart, but it has been right and proper and faithful to take these precautions. And now the 
blessing: 
 
My beloved beautiful Wisconsin people, leave the past behind, forsake all thoughts and actions that cause harm, 
and clothe yourself in the blessed and divine light of Jesus the Christ. Sing a new song that God’s glory may shine 
in and through you for all the world to see.  Have a glorious Christmas and a bright and beautiful new year.  
 
Grace and Peace, 
       Bishop Hee-Soo Jung 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7429002
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GRANTSBURG: CENTRAL NEWS 

A Glance at Central’s  
Offering Income through  

NOVEMBER 2020 

Dan Harmon 1/2  

Lenora Benge Briggs 1/2  

Mike & Terry Giles 1/6  

McKenna Marek 1/10  

Jim Loomis 1/14  

Pauline Bistram 1/15  

Aruya Paulson 1/22  

Max Dauer 1/27  

Russ Hammer 1/29  

Wash your hands and say 
your prayers, Jesus and 
germs are everywhere! B
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Currently there will be no 
services at Grantsburg in 

December due to COVID-19 
safety precaution 

recommendations. 
Instead we will be having a  

ZOOM LIVE SUNDAY SERVICE  
at 10:00 am every Sunday. Check 
the website and/or your email for 

details. 
The Ad Council will continue 

meet and  discuss when it will be 
safe to open the church again to 

hold in person services. 
Stay well. Thank you for your 

continued patience and support 
of Central UMC! 

BE A “BACKPACK  

BACKER”!  
REMEMBER … Every Sunday Is  

MAC ‘N CHEESE SUNDAY!  

 

Can you donate to help sup-

port the backpack program?!  

Please make sure the boxes do 

not expire until after the end 

of the year. Thank you! 

Admin January 19th 
6:30 pm Via Zoom 

 

JANUARY  

MEETING 

 

There are currently no 

meetings being held due 

to COVID-19. 

JANUARY MISSION 
 

No information was 
available at the time 
the newsletter was 

printed.  Updated in-
formation will be avail-
able once we receive it. 
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GRANTSBURG:  MISSIONS & MEETINGS & MISC. 

UMW 
UPDATE…. 

 
Law Enforcement 
Appreciation Day 

January 8th, 9:45 am 
Central UMC 

 
UMW will not have a 
regular meeting in 

January.  However, we 
will be honoring our 
policemen on Friday, 

January 8th.  If you feel 
comfortable, meet at the 

church at 9:45 am  or 
meet us at the municipal 

building .  We will 
celebrate Law 

Enforcement Day 
and  treat our policemen 

to coffee and 
muffins.  They have 

voiced that they would 
love to have us come for 

a visit. 
 

Come help us clean and 
organize at the church on 

February 10th at 
10:00.  If you do not feel 
comfortable in a group 
setting we can set up a 

time for you to clean with 
only one other 

person.  Bring a bag lunch 
and we will have a short 

meeting at 1:00 pm. 
Stay safe and Happy New 

Year! 
 

Mary and Terry 
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INCOME TOWARD   
ATLAS’ BUDGET 

 
Offerings:  
Dec. 12 $    1850.00 
Dec. 17 $      620.00 
Other  $ Unavailable 
 
Total  $2470.00 (as of 12/17) 
 

$3278.84 - Needed per Month to cover 
expenses.  $808.84 shortage for Dec. 
 

Thank you for your faithful 
financial support  of the ministry of 

Atlas church! 

atlas NEWS 

PLANET GREEN  
INK JET 

RECYCLING 
PROGRAM 

ADMINISTRATIVE 
COUNCIL MEETING 

January 18th 
6:00 pm 

Do you have used ink jet cartridges or old cell 
phones? Every one that you donate to the church 

provides extra money to fund Atlas Church’s 
Ministry and outreach.   Thank you for your 

continued support of this program! 

Josie Grimes 1/1  

Kenneth Olson 1/13  

Aryanna Mattson 1/20  

Renee Tooze 1/26 

ZOOM VIDEO WORSHIP 
SERVICES 

10:00 am Sunday’s  
 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic we are unable 
to hold Drive-In services at this time. 

 
There will be a parish-wide ZOOM video 

service at 10:00 am every Sunday until 
further notice.  The worship materials will 

be mailed out to those without email, 
emailed out to everone in the parish we 

have email addresses for and posted on our 
website.  The sermon and ZOOM login 
information will also be sent with the 

service material and posted on our website.  
We will have a conference call to attend 

service every Sunday as well and the video 
of the worship service will be posted on the 

parish Facebook page after the service. 
 

Stay well and we will continue to keep you 
posted as information becomes available 
regarding in person and drive-in worship 

services. 
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LOAVES & FISHES FOOD PANTRY 
Monthly  Report ~ November 2020 

               
Households Served   52  Luck School District   32    
 Adults               85  Unity School District   20    
 Children           17  Other         0 
Total People   102  New Families: Unity 1 Luck 0 Other 0  
     

USDA Food Received        2151#   NON-USDA (Donations)  1566#         
Groceries Purchased           257#  Volunteer Hours  43.5 

 

Items Needed:   Peanut Butter 

& 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 7TH 
Collecting Soup and/or $1.00 to sup-
port Loaves & Fishes Food Pantry 

JANUARY 
MISSION 

 

Collecting for UMCOR 
Special Sunday Human 

Relations Sunday 

MISSION  
INFORMAITON 

HUMAN RELATIONS DAY JANUARY 
17, 2021 Supporting neighborhood 

ministries. Your gifts are part of building 
beloved community through faith-based 

volunteer programs, community developers 
and programs that work with at-risk teens. 

ResourceUMC.org/HRD  
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St. croix falls NEWS 

REMEMBER THE  
FOOD SHELF 

On Communion Sundays, you are 
invited to bring in donations for the 

SCF Food Pantry... just be sure your 
food items have not expired.   

 
COMMUNION SUNDAY:  1/3/21 

St. Croix Falls  
Admin Council Meeting 

 
Thursday, January 21st 

4:00 pm Zoom Mtg 
 

 

H
E
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P
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Currently there are no Helping 
Hands signed up for January 
as we will not be holding in 

person or Drive-In services due 
to  

COVID-19 safety 
recommendations.   

 
We will keep you posted as to 
when the church will open for 

Sunday Services.   
 

In the mean time we will hold 
ZOOM Video services at 10:00 
am every Sunday.  Check out 

our website and Facebook page 
for details.  We hope you can 

join us!  Thank you! 
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UMCOR SPECIAL  
SUNDAY’S IN 2021 

 
On these Sunday’s there will 
be Special Offering envelopes 
available in your bulletin to 

collect funds to support these 
ministries. 

Here are thank you 
cards received so far 
for the Marketplace 

Christmas Gift Cards 
delivered to St. Croix 

Falls schools for 
families in need this 
Christmas season, 

from St. Croix Falls 
UMC.  We pray 

these gifts helped 
these families have a 

wonderful Christ-
mas dinner with their 

loved ones. 

Mission Results for December 2020 

January 17, 2021 
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Hidden Pictures Fun Page 



Page 14 

 

New Years Resolution Ideas 
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2020 Christmas Family Photo Contest 
 

                                  
Steve Briggs & Linda Benge’s Family        The Loomis’ Grandkids                                
 

                            
  

Charles & Mary Lou Wright Family      Jim Loomis & His Grandchildren 
 

                     
The Olson Family’s Kids                          Mark Dennison & Ashleigh Olson’s Family 
 

Pastor Jenny Lee 

Jim & Karen Sciacca 
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2020 Christmas Family Photo Contest Continued 

Dave 

LuAnne Martell’s Family Time via Zoom  
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Polk County Food Shelves 
 

Amery  
Amery Food Shelf—230 Deronda Street, Amery  
Food Shelf is located in the old Amery Regional Medical Center Building. 
Call (715) 268- 5999 before 12:00 noon on Wednesday. Leave name and 
number on voice mail. Open Thursday 2-6 pm.  
Area of service: Amery school district only  
 
The Congregational Church—201 Harriman Ave. North, Amery  
Food distribution: 9-10:30 am every 2nd Saturday of the month . Registration 
is 7 am to 9:30 am. 715-268-7390 Special note: No economic r estr ictions; 
however, a $20.00 donation is asked to help cover the cost of the truck.  
 
Ruby’s Pantry –www.amery.ucc.org or  office.ameryucc@gmail.com  
Area of service: County wide  
 

Dresser  
People Loving People --- 103 E. Main Street, Dresser  
Monday and Saturday 11 am – 1 pm Wednesday 2 pm – 5 pm  
Phone: 715-501-4657  
 

Frederic  
Family Pathways Food Shelf—1100 Wisconsin Ave South, Frederic  
Phone 715-327-4425  
Open Tuesday 9 am—6 pm, Thursday 9 am—6 pm, Saturday 9 am—12pm  
For best service please call for appointment.  
 

Luck  
Loaves and Fishes Interfaith Food Pantry—300 North 1st Street, Luck  
Pantry is located in the back of the DBS Hall  
Open Tuesday & Thursday 11 am—1 pm  
Phone (715) 472-2003  
Area of service: Luck & Unity School Districts  
 

 

Osceola 
 The Open Cupboard Food Shelf—402 2nd Avenue, Osceola  
Call for appointment: 715-294-4357  
Open Monday-Friday 8 am – 5 pm  
(The Open Cupboard also has used furniture & clothing)  
Area of service: Osceola & Dresser school district  
 

St. Croix Falls  
St Croix Falls Food Shelf—809 Pine Street, St Croix Falls 
Phone: 715-520-2397 
Open Monday 9 am—11 am Wednesday 3 pm—6 pm Friday 9 am – 10 am 
Area of service: SCF school district, Dresser elementary, Centuria, Cushing 
& portions of Balsam Lake & Taylors Falls  
 
Family Pathways Food Shelf—2000 US Hwy 8, St Croix Falls  
Phone: 715-483-2920  
Open Monday 9–5 pm, Tuesday 9-5 pm, Wednesday 12 pm– 6 pm, Thursday 
9-5 pm, Friday 9–5 pm, & Saturday 9-Noon  
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 Burnett County Emergency Food Shelves and Distributions 
 

 
Grantsburg Area Food Shelf  No cost  
Serving residents of the Grantsburg School District 
Open Thursday 9:30am-11:30am; 
EMERGENCIES ONLY on Tuesday 9:30am-11:30am   
Allowed to come 2 times a month    
Located between the Library and the Village Hall Office,  
320 South Brad St., Grantsburg, WI 
 
 
Indianhead Community Action Agency- "Connections"  No cost  
Serving all Burnett County residents 
Open 10am-3pm Monday, Tuesday & Friday   
Located in Webster next to the Holiday Gas Station 
(715) 866-8151 
 
 
Ruby`s Food Shelf- Siren  No cost  
Serving residents of the Siren & Webster School Districts 
Open 10:00am-2pm Monday & Friday 
        10:00am-4pm Wednesday 
        Closed Thursday 
 
**You`re asked to be there at least 30 minutes before close 
Located at 24534 State Hwy 35/70 (Ruby`s Secondhand) 
(715)349-RUBY (7829) 
 
 
Ruby`s Monthly Food Distributions   Bring own boxes or baskets  Donation: $20 
For dates, times, and locations (no location restrictions at this time), visit  http://
www.rubyspantry.org/distribution/distschedule.htm 
 
 
Second Harvest Food Distribution  No cost 
First and Third Thursday of every month 
Starts at 11:00am until food is gone 
Located at Connections in Webster  
(next to the Holiday Gas Station) 
This distribution is offered to anyone in need of food; please help get the word out 
 
 
St. Croix Chippewa Commodities Distribution  
24663 Angeline Ave., Webster 
349-2195, Becky Reynolds 
Food distribution: Monday to Thursday 7:30am-4:30pm 
(Native American Income Eligible Only) 
Closed first week of each month for inventory. Can only receive one time per month. A va-
riety of items are available each month and may include canned meats; juice; canned 
foods; dry goods; frozen meats; cheese; rice and pasta; fresh produce. 

http://www.rubyspantry.org/distribution/distschedule.htm
http://www.rubyspantry.org/distribution/distschedule.htm
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjQxJz21rnNAhVD7yYKHcrMCCQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.toumc.org%2Ftemplates%2Fdefault.asp%3Fid%3D44015%26PID%3D610353&bvm=bv.124817099,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNHK5OnqUgCw7
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi99PKS17nNAhWJKyYKHWcPDxAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgc-habitat.org%2Fget-involved-with-habitat-for-humanity%2Fvolunteer%2Fvolunteer-now%2F&bvm=bv.124817099,d.eWE&psi

